

Lawn Primary & Nursery School

Headteacher - Mrs L Wood Cleeve Lawns, Lawn, Swindon, SN3 1LE Tel: 01793 522626

admin@lawn-pri.swindon.sch.uk absence@lawn-pri.swindon.sch.uk nursery@lawn-pri.swindon.sch.uk

Tuesday 10th September 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

On Friday (13th), your child will be sent home with a new reading record for this school year. Please remember to write in it regularly to show the reading that they do at home. Children in KS2 can begin to record some of this themselves. Please do refer to the letter inside the front cover of the reading records for more information.

We know that most children can read independently, however it is still so important that they can discuss the book they are reading.



Reception Term 1

Your child will be learning the Set 1 sounds and will bring home a 'My Set 1 Speed Sounds Book' to continue to learn with you at home. They will also be bringing a library book home which they can share and enjoy with you (this is a book for you to read to them).

Reception (Term 2 onwards) and KS1

Your child will soon be coming home with three reading books: two phonic-based and one for pleasure. Remember that reading should not be a task or chore but an enjoyable time together which helps to develop reading skills as well as an enjoyment of reading.

One of the phonic-based books is one your child will have read during the week in their phonics lessons. Encourage your child to read this text fluently. The other is a "book bag book" which focuses on the same phonic sound but is a new text. Books can be read more than once as this helps to reinforce the recognition of graphemes (written) and phonemes (sound). Both phonic-based books are designed to reinforce the phonic learning in school and help your child to be secure in their ability to read a sound and decode words which contain that sound. Your child will be assessed in their phonics at the end of each term.









KS2

Each week the children will be given the opportunity to choose a book from our school library. They will also be able to choose a book from their class or year group reading areas. Class teachers will continue to track their reading journeys in the back of their reading records.

Volunteers

We are always grateful for regular volunteers to come and read with our pupils. If you would like to volunteer, please contact the school office.

Kind regards,

Mrs Saunders